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Increase Queensland’s fishing quotas for economic stimulus 

Senator Roberts calls on the government to lift the onerous restrictions on the fishing industry and 
increase fishing quotas within our waters as part of an economic stimulus package. 

“Successive governments have destroyed our once profitable fishing industry with self-imposed 
fishing limits well below international sustainability levels and introduced vast net-free zones,” 
stated Senator Roberts. 

The World Resource Institute's research shows that a well-managed sustainable harvest from a coral 
reef is 15,000kg per square kilometre annually.  The Great Barrier Reef harvest is set at an 
outrageously low 9kg per square kilometre, which is 0.06% of the recommended sustainable 
harvest. 

Our fishing industry hamstrung with bureaucratic and unscientific green tape, means Australians 
have to import approximately 80% of our seafood.   

“It is unbelievable that Australia, which has the world’s largest continental shelf fishing zone, 
imports so much of our seafood from Thailand and China.” 

The COVID19 crisis highlighted the unnecessary green tape that hobbles so many Australian 
industries.  Rebuilding our fishing industry requires scientific-based quotas, revisiting current and 
future restrictions and reducing the net-free zones.  

“Australia should have one of the world’s most profitable fishing industries and supply Australians 
with the majority of their seafood.  Instead they are drowning in green tape and the industry is 
facing ruin.”  

He added, “The Lib-Lab duopoly through unfair trade agreements and needlessly signing United 
Nations’ agreements has decimated our fishing industry.” 

“The COVID19 crisis has sent us a stark reminder that unfettered globalisation has left Australia 
vulnerable and our sovereignty diluted”.


